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HOLBROOK HAPPENINGS 
Issue 449     12 December 2022 

 NEW YEAR AND A NEW DATE 
From the first edi,on in 2023 the Holbrook Happenings will be changing its publica,on from 

fortnightly to monthly.  We are also looking for Expressions of Interest to take on the running of this 

much loved community newsle5er.  So, if you are part of a community group looking for a project or a 

budding editor we want to hear from you.   

Please contact Execu,ve@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au to find out more.  

Management, Greater Hume Council 

HOLBROOK GYM CLUB OFFICIAL OPENING – THURSDAY 2
nd  

December 2022 
The new ameni,es, storage and upgrade of the security system at our Community Gym was officially 

opened on Thursday. President Pam Jones welcomed everyone with an outline of the 9 years in the 

making of the gym. What started out as the old gymnas,c stadium with old rusty steel sliding doors, 

no air condi,oning and no running water we have spent a considerable amount of ,me, money and 

energy replacing and upgrading these premises to become what it is today. 

An applica,on for a grant from the NSW Government for the Stronger Country Communi,es Fund was 

submi5ed in June 2021. The project guidelines were for Female Spor,ng Projects - development of 

new or upgrade of exis,ng infrastructure to encourage female par,cipa,on in sport. We received 

strong support from our members and the Greater Hume Council including Marg Killalea who 

compiled a survey which drew 140 responses. We received 22 le5ers and emails of support for this 

applica,on. 

Our Project was to install two unisex ambulant toilet blocks with showers and baby change table, a 

storeroom and upgrading of the security Llgh,ng. With the assistance from Josh Boers for the 

construc,on and Greg Tuck from GT Electrical for the upgrade of the security ligh,ng at the Spor,ng 

Complex we were able to put forward a strong applica,on. 

We received no,fica,on in November 2021 that our applica,on was successful. To say we were 

excited was an understatement. 

The construc,on started in February this year with the upgrade of the ligh,ng system which has made 

a major improvement not only for our Gym but for the whole of the Complex. 

Big thank you to Josh Boers and 

his team of tradies from Akro 

Construc,on, Blueys’ Plumbin’ 

and Greg Tuck with the amazing 

work they have completed. 

Our memberships have grown 

from 170 to now over 210, since 

the comple,on of our new 

changerooms.  The Footy and 

Netball Clubs also access the 

gym during their season. 

Special thanks to NSW 

Government and Jus,n Clancy. 

We appreciate that you have 

given us the opportunity to 

upgrade our wonderful gym. 

Holbrook Gym Commi
ee, Greater Hume 

Shire Council General Manager Evelyn 

Arnold & Josh Boers at the Opening.  
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H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’      

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsle5er is  for the purpose of dissemina,ng informa,on 

and ar,cles free of charge for the benefit of the public. This 

informa,on is not a subs,tute for professional advice and is not 

intended to be used as such. The editors do not accept any 

liability for any loss or damage incurred by use of or reliance on 

such informa,on. The editors of Holbrook Happenings make 

every effort to ensure the quality of the informa,on.  However, 

Holbrook Happenings cannot guarantee and assumes no legal 

liability or responsibility for the accuracy, currency or 

completeness of informa,on. It is the responsibility of 

contributors to secure permission for the use of any 

photographs or material provided for the  Holbrook 

Happenings. 

D E A D L I ND E A D L I ND E A D L I ND E A D L I N EEEE    

Next deadline 9am 

Wednesday 11 January 2023 

We prefer ar,cles to be emailed to: 

holbrooklibrary@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

or ph 02 6036 0173 

If you are a new adver:ser, email us for 

informa:on & a booking form. 

Per issue Adver:sing Cost 

Classified 1/16 page $18.00 

1/8 page $ 36.00 

¼ page $ 72.00 

3/8 page $108.00 

½ page (check for availability) $ 144.00 

Full page (check for availability) $288.00 

Insert (prin,ng extra) $100.00 

Please note this publica:on is available online at 

www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S           
 

 

78 ALBURY  ST    

HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
 

 

Proud Sponsor 

of  Holbrook  

Happenings 

  

B1 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   6am to 4.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 3.00pm 

 

B2 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   7am to 3.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
7am to 3.00pm 

 
 

Please phone for orders also on  
02 6036 2049  

B2 phone: 02 6036 2967 

 

This is our last edition of the Holbrook 

Happenings for 2022. 

We thank you all for your continued support 

in providing information and advertising. The 

first issue for 2023 is the 16th January with 

the deadline being 11th January.  

We wish you all a Merry Christmas and a 

safe and Happy New Year.  

From the Holbrook Happenings Team. 
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    The Holbrook Library Complex  

OPENING HOURS Mon-Fri: 8.30am-5.00pm 

Greater Hume Council libraries at Henty, 

Culcairn, Holbrook and Jindera are 

collec,ng non-perishable food to pass on to 

local families, who would very much 

appreciate this help over Christmas ,me.  

 Dona,ons will be accepted up un,l  

 Monday 19 December  

 at all the libraries. 

Christmas biscuit decora:ng 

at Story Time  
11am Thursday 22nd December 

The Holbrook Library and Greater Hume 

Council Customer Service will close on 

Friday 23
rd

 

December at 

2pm and will 

re-open on  

Tuesday 3
rd

  

January at 

8.30am. 

Merry Christmas 

to everyone and 

a happy New 

Year. 

Limited biscuits so please phone us on 

P: 02 6036 0100 to reserve a biscuit. 

Story Time  

2023 dates for  

3-5 year olds  
11am every fourth Thursday of the month  

Story Time 

2023 dates for  

0-2 year olds 
11am every second Thursday of the month  

(not in school holidays) 

In 2023, we will have two Story Time sessions 

per month, one for 0-2 year olds and one for  

3-5 year olds. Call in to the library to discuss 

how this will work for your family if you have 

children in both age groups.   

Going on holidays? Don’t forget to 

stock up on books at the library! 
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HOLBROOK  R&D Home Maintenance 
 

For  all your home maintenance 
Painting, tiling, plaster, repairs, bathroom, laundry, 

and reno’s. 
» No Job Too Small     

      

ABN 33 146 093 819         Ring Rod 0418 675 193 

HOLBROOK SUBMARINE MUSEUM 
With Christmas approaching and visitors arriving, 

why not show them the Submarine Museum. 

Revisit the Yellow Submarine story, have a look 

through the periscope or take a video tour of a 

Collins class submarine.  

S,ll looking for something to do, drop into the 

Visitor Informa,on Centre at the museum to find 

out a myriad of informa,on on what’s on in the 

district.  

There is plenty to do so why not explore Greater 

Hume, star,ng with the Submarine Museum. 

PROBUS 
29

th
 November was our last 

mee,ng for 2022. About 30 

members and friends including 3 

members of Corryong Probus 

enjoyed a delicious Christmas lunch with all the 

trimmings.  

Many thanks to all at the RS Club for helping to 

make this a special day.  

Thank you also to students from St Patrick’s for 

providing some musical entertainment and to Jill 

Winne5 for her great poems.  

Earlier, on 8
th

 November, 12 of us a5ended a a 

delighNul screening of ‘Mrs Harris Goes to Paris’ 

at the Cinema Centre and then lunch at Cafe 

Borella. It was a very enjoyable day out!  

Our first mee,ng for 2023 will be at the RS Club 

on 31st January. See you then! 

Merry Christmas and a happy and healthy New 

Year everyone! 

A MEALS ON WHEELS CHRISTMAS       
We celebrated Christmas with all our friends at 

the Holbrook RS Club on Friday 2
nd

 December. 

The people who use our services, volunteers and 

staff from Holbrook, Culcairn and Walla Walla 

joined in the celebra,on and fun. Our very 

grateful thanks to the children and teachers from 

St Patrick’s School for coming to entertain us with 

their musical numbers. They brought so much 

happiness to the room. Also, our thanks to Herb 

Simpfendorfer from Walla who entertained us 

with some musical items. 

Sharyn Bartels-

Waller received a 

special 

presenta,on 

recognising 26 

years of 

volunteering 

with us! What a 

great effort 

Sharyn, 

congratula,ons!! 

Our annual 

Christmas 

Hamper raffle 

was drawn on  

Friday 9
th

 December during the Twilight Shopping 

Event. We had 4 prizes this year, including 3 large 

Christmas hampers and a wonderful $100 Body 

Shop giR set, all thanks to very generous support 

from our volunteers and the Holbrook 

community. Proceeds of the raffle will support a 

Christmas Meal and Jolly Bag for people who use 

our meals service.     

Gentle Exercises finish for the year on Thursday 

15
th

 December and will recommence on 2
nd

 

February. Seniors Gentle Aqua is running on 

Tuesday mornings at 10am at the Holbrook Pool.  

Meals, transport and social support services will 

con,nue over the Christmas and New Year 

period, closing only for public holidays. Office 

hours will be 10am to 12.30pm from Friday 23
rd

 

December, resuming as normal on Tuesday 3
rd

 

January 2023.  Any transport or social support 

appointments will con,nue as per bookings over 

the holiday period.  

If you would like any informa,on on our services 

please call us on 02 6036 3677 or visit our office 

at 114 Albury Street, Holbrook.   
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Xmas Ham Raffle   

7.00pm 

Wednesday 14
th

 

December. 

 
The Board of Directors, 

Manager and Staff would 

like to wish all our 

members a happy 

Christmas and a safe, 

happy and healthy New 

Year.   
 

RESTAURANT  
Now open 7 nights from 5.30pm 

Open for lunch - Wednesday to Sunday  
 

PIZZA BAR  
open Friday & Saturday nights. 

 

RAFFLES 

Friday Night @ 7.30pm 

Sunday @ 1.00pm 
 

COURTESY BUS  

Available Friday Nights 

Pick up - 6pm & 6.30pm 

Drop off - 8.30pm & 9.15pm 
 

Holbrook:  

Returned Servicemen’s Club 

38 SwiF St 

Ph: (02) 6036 2199 

Open 7 Days 

HOLBROOK LANDCARE  
Regroup on Revegeta:on Forum: 

Representa,ves from Landcare groups, Local Land 

Services & other NSW State departments 

together with other NGOs (e.g. Greening 

Australia) met in Wagga last week to discuss best 

prac,ce in building resilience & sustainability into 

revegeta,on projects ready for a changing climate 

& emerging environmental markets.  

This Reveg Forum was organized by Holbrook 

Landcare, in partnership with Murrumbidgee 

Landcare, as part of our Landcare-led Landscape 

Resilience Project.  

For 30 years, Landcare has driven grassroots 

change in natural resource management and 

landscape restora,on. Landholders and the 

Landcare community will now need to prepare for 

a future where climate change and natural capital 

income streams form part of farm business and 

drought resilience strategies. 

Funded through the Federal Government’s Future 

Drought Fund – Drought Resilient Soils and 

Landscapes Grants Program, our Landcare-led 

Landscape Resilience – Tools and Data for 

Restora,on Decisions’ Project will aim to boost 

private, on farm investment in natural capital and 

enhance resilience through climate-ready 

revegeta,on. 

A HANDY HINT FROM  

HOLBROOK HOSPITAL STAFF 
An Advanced Care Direc:ve is a document that 

you can fill out with your family, Next of Kin or 

Medical Power of A5orney, sta,ng what your 

wishes would be in the event that you may 

become very unwell. 

Depending on how unwell you are, if you present 

to a hospital or ring an ambulance, you can state 

how much treatment you wish to have, including 

whether you want to go to intensive care.  

With your family, you can fill the Advanced Care 

Direc,ve out and get it signed by your GP. 

Please find the link below to download the 

paperwork: h5ps://www.health.nsw.gov.au/

pa,ents/acp/Publica,ons/acd-form-info-book.pdf 

In the event that you need to call an ambulance 

or present to a hospital, please bring your 

Advanced Care Direc,ve, Medica,on List and 

Medical History summary with you.                                   

Ambulance officers recommend you keep this 

informa,on on your fridge. 
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Merry Christmas and Happy 

New Year from St Patrick’s 

Primary School. 

We are in the season of 

Advent marked by the 

colour purple which 

symbolizes waiting as we are 

waiting for the coming of 

Christ.  We celebrated our 

Year 6 students at our Mass 

of Thanksgiving and 

Graduation Mass last Thursday where our offertory procession included symbols of school life. 

We then celebrated our students’ achievements at a presentation ceremony which was attended by 

Father Terence, Milt Goldenberg from Rotary, David Geddes the Chairman of the Commander 

Holbrook Scholarship Trustees along with our school community. It was fabulous to celebrate this 

occasion with no restrictions in place. 

The children have been sharing their talents with the broader community and have performed at 

several events and facilities including the Probus Christmas Lunch, Meals on Wheels Christmas Lunch, 

the UPA, the Hospital, Greater Hume Children’s Services and the Holbrook Christmas Twilight Shopping 

Night. It is such a gift to be able to bring some joy to our Holbrook community during this festive 

season. 

We wish everyone a happy and holy holiday and look forward to sharing our school news with you in 

2023. May God’s blessings be with you, Melanie Dusterhoft Mavrick, Principal 

ANGLICAN NEWS 
As we approach Christmas, we need to take the 

,me to reflect on the year which has passed. We 

have a new Federal Government, most Covid-19 

restric,ons have been liRed and we have 

returned to some form of normality.  

It becomes a very busy ,me for most people and 

in the chaos, we can easily forget the full meaning 

of the celebra,on. It is a ,me when we love to 

party, exchange giRs and catch up with family. 

There are those who have a new addi,on to their 

family and we also need to spare a thought for 

those who will be having Christmas without a 

loved one for the first ,me.  

It is also a ,me to spend looking back more than 

2000 years to the ,me when a baby boy was born 

to a virgin mother. He grew up as any other 

Jewish boy would have done at the ,me and had 

a normal family life. There is more about this 

amazing person in the book we call The Bible. It is 

a highly recommended read. 

The Anglican Church is conduc,ng church services 

on Christmas Eve Cookardinia at 5.30pm & 

Woomargama at 7.30pm and Holbrook at 

9.30am on Christmas Day. 

On another note we drew the raffle at our lunch 

get together and the winners were: Nancy from 

Canberra. She has donated the first prize back to 

the church to use for somebody more needy than 

herself. Second went to Irene McKenzie and third 

to Nola Rogers. Thank you to everyone who 

bought ,ckets. 

Let me just take this opportunity to wish you all a 

wonderful break and we do pray for those who 

are travelling that you will stay safe and enjoy the 

fes,ve season. 

 

Gen Life Riverina 
Church meets 
every Sunday at 
10am at 81A 
Albury St Holbrook, 
(opposite the 
Police Station) 

 
Come on down for a fellowship & a chat, 

coffee & morning tea. 
 

For any enquiries please contact  
Matt Bennetts on 0408 296 203 
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UPA HOLBROOK VILLAGE NEWS 
Residents and staff would like to thank the generosity of The Friends of the Hostel, Annie White and 

partner Rick who have kindly donated two companion pets to the residents of the Holbrook Village. 

The Companion Pets respond to peWng, noise and mo,on. They even have a heart beat when hugged 

of which they are geWng plenty. These pets help bring fun, joy and laughter, and more importantly 

friendship to the residents. Our residents enjoy siWng, talking and hugging these beau,ful addi,ons to 

our home. The Friends of the 

Hostel are a small group of ladies 

who have supported Holbrook 

Village to raise funds for the 

residents which enriches their 

lives and bring them joy whether 

it is things like these companion 

dogs, entertainment, or extra 

supplies for ac,vi,es. 

The Friends of the Hostel will be 

out and about selling raffle ,ckets 

for their annual Christmas 

Hamper and prizes over the next 

few weeks. We truly appreciate 

everything they do. 

Friends of the Hostel commi
ee 

members, Heather (le)) & Pat 

with the Companion Pets. 

TRADING HOURS:          

8.00am - 7.00pm Monday to Friday; 8.00am - 6.00pm Saturday; 9.00am - 5.00pm Sunday 

        Ph: 02 6036 2111           Email: accounts@holbrookstores.com.au 

 MERRY CHRISTMAS 

Please order your Xmas prawns, oysters and BBQ chickens 

from the deli to avoid missing out. 

Watch out for the daily specials  

in-store  

from 13th to 23rd December 
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Pilates Classes 
Tues 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 

Thurs 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 

Thurs 6-7pm at Holbrook CTC 

Term 4 commenced Tues 11
th

 October 2022 

To book your spot for the term call  

Sarah Finlay on 02 6036 3331. 

HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Holbrook Public School Facebook Page: We are 

happy to announce that we have an official NSW 

Department of Educa,on Facebook page. This 

page will share images of our outstanding school 

and act as a means of promo,ng HPS. It will 

showcase all the amazing opportuni,es we have 

here for our students and the enjoyment we share 

in our learning environment. All families and 

community members must abide by the NSW 

Department of Educa,on Official School Social 

Media – Rules of Engagement when commen,ng 

on our posts. 

CraF with Mrs. D: During lunch on Friday, several 

students have been stretching the boundaries of 

their crea,vity to make air-dried clay ornaments 

for their Christmas tree. This week, students will 

paint them, and next week, they will make 

Christmas cards. 

Kinder Transi:on: Our final 2 Transi,on sessions 

for 2022 were a great success! Throughout the 

term, as a whole school community, we have 

thoroughly enjoyed geWng to know our new 

students and their families. We have enjoyed 

opportuni,es to build strong, posi,ve connec,ons 

with the staff and students at the Greater Hume 

Children Services (GHCS) and thank Kimberly and 

the Team for being so open and welcoming. We 

look forward to welcoming the 2023 Kindergarten 

students for their first day of school on Friday, 3 

February! 

BaKle of the Border Horse and Carriage Drawing 

Compe::on: The judging for the drawing 

compe,,on was held on Sunday at the Ba5le of 

the Border in Mullengandra by ar,st, Anne 

Gilbert. The ar,st and organisers were very 

impressed by the entries that were displayed in 

the main pavilion for all to see.  

The winners of each category receive a Regent 

Cinemas Kids Day Out pack.. The prizes were 

sponsored by Ian Scarborough and the results 

were as follows:   

Kinder, Year 1 and Year 2: 1
st 

– Isabel Torocsik , 2
nd

 

– Arabella Pinco5, 3
rd

 – Rigby Retallick  

Year 3 and Year 4: 1
st

 – Jimmy Boers, 2
nd

 – Will 

Finlay, 3
rd

 – Zye Liddell and Fergus Glass  

Year 5 and Year 6: 1
st

 – Jess Frana, 2
nd

 – Je5 

Coates, 3
rd

 – Zander Maher  

Before and AFer School Care (BASC):  We are 

pleased to announce that HPS will host an onsite 

BASC service in 2023. Greater Hume Children’s 

Services will be the service provider for BASC. 

Students from our school and surrounding schools 

are welcome to enrol, with an aim to commence 

the service on Day 1, Term 1 2023. The service will 

operate from our school hall and enrolment 

informa,on will be released to families as soon as 

it’s available. The Department thanks Greater 

Hume for their collabora,on to provide a much 

needed service for families in our local 

community. If you have any general queries about 

BASC, feel free to contact 

BASCReform@det.nsw.edu.au directly.  

Christmas & Holiday Wishes:  From all the staff 

and students here at HPS, we would like to take 

this opportunity to wish you all a Merry Christmas 

and a very safe and happy fes,ve season.  

Country schools are great schools and one of the 

reasons being is the support we get from our 

school and wider 

community. Our 

school’s country 

context really is 

something special! 

We thank everyone 

who has supported 

us in 2022, and 

look forward to 

working with you 

all again aRer our 

break. 

02 6036 3428
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RS CLUB BOWLS This year’s Trevor Craig 

tournament was conducted on 26
th

 & 27
th

 

November. ARer last year’s cancella,on, it was 

great the event could go ahead this year. 28 

teams from local and surrounding districts 

par,cipated in ideal weather condi,ons with 

quick greens. Thanks to Rowan and his assistants 

for the presenta,on of the greens and surrounds. 

Congratula,ons to this year’s winners: 

1
st

 Wagga Rules Pearce, Rowlings & Priest 7 wins 

+63; 2
nd

 Junee Shaw, Sainsbury and Lang 7wins + 

55; 3
rd

 Culcairn father & son Hensel & Lawson 6 

wins + 44; 4
th

 Wagga Rules Hampton, Hethrington 

& Cooper 5 wins 2 draws +23; 5
th

 a composite side 

from Albury  Holder, Edwards & Dahmes  3 wins 

+11. Sunday winners Wilson, Bishop & Fahey 3 

wins + 36. 

The Bowls Club would like to thank all those 

involved in conduc,ng a very successful 

tournament, including the Main Club for catering 

and refreshments, the XXXX can bar was very 

popular. Events like this don’t happen without our 

sponsors’ support. The Bowls Club would like to 

sincerely thank the following sponsors: 

Bendigo Bank, Churchill Transport, Gammage 

Transport, Greg Tuck Electrical, Hibberson Buses, 

Bakery, IGA, Motor Village, RS Club, Lieschke 

Motors, Riverina Hotel, Ten Mile Engineering, 

Paddock Eggs, Milk Run Supplier all Holbrook 

Businesses. Joss Construc:ons, Elders Insurance, 

Albury Businesses. Also, Lampro Pty Ltd, Rollers 

Australia. Big thanks also to the individual 

sponsor’s P. McKenna, G. McNamara (Elders) and 

R. Morton. We look forward to next year’s event. 

Business House Bowls: The comple,on of the 4 

rounds are done and dusted and a big thanks 

must go to all compe,tors who braved some 

ordinary weather condi,ons to turn out and play. 

Great effort. 12 teams par,cipated in the 

compe,,on with some new teams geWng used to 

playing lawn bowls. 

In the absence of Gavin Duckworth, the Swan and 

Mickle Mayhem conducted the last round. You 

boys need to go the Duckworth school of 

handicapping to even up results…… These lessons 

will be conducted over January, see Gavin for 

lesson ,mes. 

The compe,,on was divided into 2 divisions: 

Div 1 winners 4 B’s, R/up Daggs.  

Div 2 winners Bubbles, R/up Milkos 

Overall scores for the 4 weeks in no par,cular 

order are as follows: IGA Fresh 55¾, Wantabees 

39½ , Mighty Ducks 51¾, Strong AF 25½, Tyre 

Service 18, 4 B’s 73¼, The Bubbles 46½, Odd Bods 

34, Black Balls 30, Milkos 44, Daggs 57¾. 

This year each week was sponsored by a business 

house. We would like to thank the following 

Businesses Holbrook Tyre Service (week 1), 

Holbrook Motor Village (week 2), Holbrook 

Butchery (week 3) and Elders Holbrook (week 4).    

Our BBQ chefs Chris, Ray, Sco5 and Bull for the 

snags and to the Club for the pizzas. Thanks also 

to Gavin (Duckworth) Jones for organizing the 

draw and finding fill-ins each week. 

GET YOUR TEAMS READY FOR FEBRUARY. 

Club Events A Grade singles commences on the 8
th

 

January NAMES must be in by 29
th

 December  

Club Pairs results: 1
ST

 Rd The Smurf & Heather 

Feather def Hibbo & Esmae (good to see you back 

on the green), Roscoe & Doug Spoke in the Wheel 

def Bull and the Wolf Man, Bowler St Lodge and 

Kui def the other Heather Feather and Red Dog 

Geddes in a very close match. 2
nd

 Rd Scrote 

Glenhill and the Swan def Concrete Morton and 

Duck on the Pond. 

Social games are on Tuesdays @ 1.30pm, 

Wednesday @ 9.30am, Friday @ 1.30pm and 

Sunday @10am. All bowlers are welcome and new 

bowlers are very welcome. 

In closing the Bowls Club commi5ee and members 

would like to wish you all very Merry Xmas and a 

great New Year HO, HO, HO  Good bowling Kui 

TENNIS 
The Holbrook Tennis Club is strolling along nicely 

in the Hume Tennis Associa,on Comp, with Sect 2 

siWng 3
rd

 and Sect 3B on top of the ladder. Sect 2: 

Burrumbu5ock 29pts, Walla Nth Walla 26pts, 

Holbrook 22pts, Bungowannah 21, Henty 21, 

Jindera 20. ARer 9 rounds Sect 3B Holbrook 28pts, 

Gerogery West 25pts, WNW 25pts, Jindera Hawks 

24, Culcairn 21.    

The last matches before the Christmas break will 

be played on 17/12/22 with Holbrook at home to 

Bungowannah and Sect 3B will be at home to 

Culcairn. Tennis resumes on Saturday 21/1/23 

with Sect 2 at home to Henty and Sect 3B away to 

Henty.  

Annual subs are due and these can be paid in 

conjunc,on with ball fees. Wed aRernoon hit-up 

from about 5.30 for anyone wan,ng a social hit.  
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Rotary Club of Holbrook 

Australia Day Poker Run 
Thursday 26th January 2023 

 

Registration 8am at the Submarine Holbrook 

Stands up and leave at 8.45am 

 
All Motorcycles and Cars Welcome 

The Ultimate Sunday Drive Day 
 

Prizes for Best Hand, Runner up, and Worst Hand 
Raffle Draws at last stop of the day 

 
Pre Entry via Trybooking 

$35 / rider or driver 
$25 / pillion or car passenger 
Lunch and Smoko included. 

 
The route this year will see stops at  

Henty for Smoko 
Pleasant Hills—Refreshment stop 

Walbundrie—Lunch 
Gerogery—Last card and raffle draw and announcement of winners. 

 

All funds raised this year will go to BlazeAid Flood Fencing 
 

GREAT VICTORIAN BIKE RIDE FROM A LOCAL’S VIEWPOINT 
Locals Wil King, Georgie and Bec Cardile were lucky enough to be part of The Scots School Albury team 

that experienced the Great Victorian Bike Ride last week. Riders in the team as young as 11yrs old 

pedalled for 4 long days to complete the 310kms. The 

team work, personal belief and resilience displayed by all 

27 students was incredible and they should all be very 

proud of their achievement. We would highly recommend 

the experience!  

Wil’s Experience: It was quite daun,ng thinking about 

camping for 5 days and riding 310Km on a mountain bike 

from Koroit to Apollo Bay. Thanks to The Scots School 

Albury for giving me the chance to be part of the Great 

Victorian Bike Ride 2022 and doing it with great mates. It 

was hard but worth it and a lot of fun. I hope I get to do it 

next year… but on a road bike!!  

Georgie’s Experience: Preparing for the Great Vic Bike Ride 

was extremely scary but very exci,ng! Training 3 days a 

week and having to get up early on a Wednesday for 

compulsory team training was a bit of a struggle since I like 

my sleep. Once we started the ride I knew my hard work 

had paid off. The best part of the ride was the relief and 

joy aRer the big 20km climb on the 4
th

 day and having 

everyone cheering you on when you finished. A big thanks 

to the Scots team for taking us and making it such an 

amazing experience, I can’t wait to do it again next year!  
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CRICKET 

U/13s 26.11.22 Holbrook travelled to Rand and 

had a convincing victory against a young Rand 

team. Holbrook, with 3/197, had good baWng 

efforts from Eli Toll 33, Cur,s Hallsbree 26 and Ned 

Dodds 25. In reply, Rand made 7/105, with Ned 

Dodds 2/6 and Jye Livermore 2/11 doing well with 

the ball. A highlight of the game was the great 

fielding effort from the Holbrook team. 

3.12.22 The Brookers played host to Henty, with 

Henty being bowled out for 102. Byron Flewin 3/8, 

Ned Dodds 3/9 and Georgie Cardile 2/12 all 

bowled well. Holbrook made 8/104 with Ollie 

Cardile 45, Jye Livermore 12 and Liam Mathewson 

9 doing well with the bat. A solid win for Holbrook. 

U/16s 3.12.22 Holbrook went to Culcairn and had a 

solid victory against the Lions. Culcairn was bowled 

out for 114, with Alex Cox 3/13, Isak Schirmer 

2/15, George McCrohan 2/22, Jim Henry and Nick 

Robards all taking wickets. Holbrook chased the 

total down for the loss of one wicket. Will Jenkyn 

35, Jim Henry 38 not out and Isak Schirmer not out 

scoring the required runs for the win. 

A Grade 26.11.22 Holbrook were at home to 

premiership favourites Walla who proved too 

strong for the home side. Walla made 6/237 with 

no Holbrook bowler able to take mul,ple wickets. 

In reply the Brookers finished on 7/168. Ben Parker 

with a stylish 67 was the best of the ba5ers, while 

Charlie Harrison made a well compiled 41, and 

Ewan Mackinlay 24 and Jim Henry 12 not out 

showed some good form. 

27.11.22 Holbrook took on Lockhart in the CAW 

T/20 comp  and went down in an entertaining 

game. The Brookers made 5/135 in its 20 overs. 

Ben Parker 39, Aidan Cox 28, Charlie Harrison 16 

and Je5 Liddell 17 not out, the pick of the ba5ers. 

Lockhart chased the runs down in the second last 

over for the loss of six wickets. Aidan Cox 

completed a great match double by taking 4/20 

while Je5 Liddell took 1/8. 

3.11.22 The Brookers travelled to Lockhart for its 

next regular club game and had good win against  

the Demons. Holbrook 131, had good contribu,ons 

with the bat from Tom Heriot 25, Aidan Cox 21, 

Ben Parker 19, Lewis Bowen 18, Ewan Mackinlay 

13 and Charlie Harbison 12. Holbrook bowled 

Lockhart out for 93, with Aidan Cox 3/21, Lewis 

Bowen 2/12, Ewan Mackinlay 2/4, Jed Liddell 1/24 

and Ben Parker 1/31 all taking wickets. 
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MINI EARTHWORKS 

Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

NH SPRAYING 
 
 
 

For all your broadacre spraying and spot spraying 
needs. 

 

Ph TROY: 0418 370 627 
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C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y     A N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T S     

Dec 2022 

Tue 13 Bible study (“Endings” Genesis.50) 

 11am @ Knox Uni,ng Church 

Sat 17 Tennis comp Harvest Break commences 

Thu 22 Christmas Biscuit Decora,ng 11am @ 

 Library Complex 

Sat 31 Noms Close for Lions Club Ci:zen of the 

 Year Award 
 

Jan 2023 

Fri 6 Berragoon Stockhorse Sale @ HEC 

Sat 7 Berragoon Stockhorse Sale @ HEC 

Sun 8 Berragoon Stockhorse Sale @ HEC 

Sat 21 Tennis comp recommences 

Thu 26 Australia Day celebra:ons at Brocklesby 

 Holbrook Rotary Club Poker Run - Fun 

 Motor Car and Cycle Rally!  

Tue 31 Probus @ RS Club 11am 
 

Feb 2023 

Thu 2 MOW Gentle Exercises recommence 

Fri 17 Goulburn/Murray Aust Stockhorse 

 Branch Show & Challenge @ HEC 

 Business Breakfast @ J&B’s 

Sat 18 Goulburn/Murray Aust Stockhorse Branch 

 Show & Challenge @ HEC 

 Combined Clubs Trivia/Auc:on Night 

Sun 19 Goulburn/Murray Aust Stockhorse Branch 

 Show & Challenge @ HEC 
 

Mar 2023 

Sat 4 Holbrook Fes:val by the Sub 3pm - late 

Sun 12 Holbrook Triathlon 

Sat 18 Holbrook Annual Show - Pavilion Judging 

Sun 19 Holbrook Annual Show 
 

Apr 2023 

Sat 15 Commander Holbrook Cup Race Mee:ng 

CARTAGE AVAILABLE 
 

LIVESTOCK • HAY • SILAGE • 
GENERAL 

 

 42ft single deck stock crate 

 28ft single deck stock crate 

 45ft drop deck 

 28ft tray truck 
 

Contact Wade - 0408 513 242 

 

HOME MAINTENANCE 
 

Fit locks on doors, adjust doors, ride-on mowing, 
pet sitting 

Fishing worms:  
Red wrigglers approx. 25 worms per tub $10.00 

Also available - Worm juice $3.00/litre 
 

Contact Pete: 0438 675 026 

Tai Chi has now finished for 2022.  

We will commence again  

in the New Year. 

Jan, Brian & staff wish 
you all 

a very merry Christmas  
& a safe & happy New Year. 

Thank you for your  
continued support in 2022.  

 

CLOSED: 
Christmas Eve 24th December 
Christmas Day 25th December 
Boxing Day 26th December 
Tuesday 27th December 

New Year’s Eve 31st December 
New Year’s Day 1st January 

Monday 2nd January 
   ……………………………………………... 

We will be open every other day  
as per normal trading hours 8am-3pm  

Monday to Saturday 

OUR LADY OF SORROWS PARISH HOLBROOK 

Church of the Pioneers Bowna 6pm Sat 24 Dec 

Our Lady of Sorrows Holbrook 8pm Sat 24 Dec 

St Patrick’s Culcairn 8pm Sat 24 Dec 

St Mary’s Walla Walla 8am Sun 25 Dec 

St Patrick’s Henty 10 am Sun 25 Dec 

Plants for Sale 
38 Railway Parade.  

Call in at any reasonable ,me.  

Joan Rainbird 
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